## STEVEN P APPLECATE CONSULTING

## 3395 Huckleberry Court South SALEM, OR 97302 Phone/fax (503)362-4040

November 15, 2006

Oregon Water Resources department 725 Summer Street NE. Suite A Salem. OR 97301-1271 ATTN: Jerry Sauter, VIA Fax/mail

REFERENCE: Dun-Rollin Mobile Home Park, Inc. Application

## Dear Jerry:

I have conferred with my client, and, as you and I have discussed by telephone, we hereby request that the above referenced application recently sent to you be formally amended from "Group Domestic" to "Quasi-Municipal" use.

Upon further contemplation, we find that the Ouasi-Municipal use more correctly describes the water use at the mobile home park. They are a corporation providing water for all of the needs in the park, including domestic supplies for up to 111 families, watering of small lawn and garden plots, the operation of a commercial, coin-operated laundry facility, street washing and other miscellaneous needs. They have been treated as a small community water system by the Oregon Health Division for many years, and are in compliance with all of OHD's regulations for system design, water testing and data submittal. The only water need provided by the City appears to be fire protection.

I trust this meets the current requirements for the proposed use, and that this letter will suffice to amend the application accordingly. You should be receiving, also via fax and regular mail a revised land use compatibility form signed by the City of Hermiston Planning staff.

Give me a call if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

CC:

Steven P. Applegate

David & Jolynne Hackler

RECEIVED

NOV 1 6 2006

WATER RESOURCES DEPT SALEM, OREGON